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Open Environment 

where Success and 

Opportunity flourish’

Friday 12th April 2024



Dear Parent and Carer,

Welcome back to the start of the summer term. Let’s hope for some sunnier weather!

New Nursery Pupils – A huge Pentrepoeth welcome to our new nursery starters who settled so well yesterday. Also, a huge welcome 
to a few new children who have joined us from other schools yesterday and just before Easter.

Year 3 – During the summer term we allow children, with parent permission to walk to be met by parents at the Fox or to walk home 
alone. If you would like your child to do this please complete the form here.

RSE – As you will be aware from previous correspondence the school has a whole school progressive approach to the teaching of 
relationship and sexuality education. Please click the link here to look at what is covered across the school. As RSE is now statutory we 
no longer write out to parents for consent in the later years of primary. However, if you would like to chat to myself or any of the 
class teachers about how we teach RSE please be in touch. Please click the link here. We will also be holding a workshop at school 
supported by NCC Advisory teacher – details to follow.

Cycling- Year 6 will be taking part in the Newport County Council National Standard Cycle Training. Each class will get 4 days of 
training with 6GS starting on Monday 13th May until Thursday 16th May and 6EJ starting on Monday 20th May until Thursday 23rd May. 
Pupils can bring their own bikes or loan one from the programme. Please complete the permission slip sent home and indicate 
whether your child will be bringing their own or if they need to loan one. 

Year 2 Values Assemblies and PACT – Will take place on Wednesday 1st May at 9.15am in the school hall. Year 2 will be presenting 
their assembly on the value of Pride. This will be followed by a short craft activity. Parents are welcome to attend. 

Attendance and Punctuality – Attendance at school is so important and is statutory for children. Mr Willmore monitors individual 
pupil attendance and we will be in contact with parents where persistent absence becomes a concern. Information on attendance is 
available by clicking the link here.

Safeguarding – The safeguarding of children is one of our most important duties. Mr Cleaves is our designated safeguarding lead. 
Please see a link to the safeguarding page of our website where you can find information about how we approach safeguarding and 
what you can do if you have any safeguarding concerns. Please click the link here.

School Trips  - Please see the list on one of the following slides with all of the school trips taking place in the Summer Term. 

Kind regards,

Dean Taylor

Headteacher 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdpB75BP4G7Ifl69aSOJ3_zCjWGtTlTfUVrXILv424K30jtzQ/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/relationship-and-sexuality-educatio
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/absence-requests
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/safeguarding


Parking – As you are aware there is no general onsite parking for parents or carers.
To ensure the safety of children please do not bring vehicles on to the school site. 
Also, can I please ask that parents do not park outside of the main gates at both
ends of the school as this causes an obstruction, particularly if we need to get 
emergency vehicles to school at any point.
We want to be considerate neighbours – please do not park in the drives or block 
access for local residents. Please leave plenty of time to get to school – if at all possible please 
walk or park away from the school site and walk the remaining distance. The PCSOs will monitor parking outside of school. If you have any 
concerns regarding unsafe, inconsiderate parking or driving around the school site we would advise you report this to Civil Parking 
Enforcement – Newport City Council 

Drop Off and Pick Up – Please ensure that you ring or e mail school with plenty of time before the end of the school day if someone 
different is picking up your child/ children. Staff will not allow children to leave with other adults unless we have had a conversation via 
the school office or by e mail. Also, unfortunately it is not possible for us to send siblings to other classrooms for various children or 
siblings to be picked up together at the end of the day. Whilst I recognise that children may be dismissed at both ends of the school and 
that parents/ carers and childminders may have to pick up from different classrooms this is not logistically possible at the end of a busy 
school day. For safety reasons each teacher should hand over children from their class via their classroom doors. 

Breakfast Club – Children who attend both Early and Later breakfast club options who are in Nursery, Reception, Years 1 and 2 must be 
dropped off to the main reception by an adult and not by older siblings in years 3 to 6. Children in Years 3 to 6 may walk to breakfast 
club on their own. There is no outside school building  supervision on site for children arriving to breakfast club. Supervision starts at 
8.00am indoors. It is parents responsibility to ensure their children are dropped off safely to breakfast club.

Emergency Contact Details – Please ensure that if any of your details change, including contact numbers, addresses and emergency 
contacts that you put this in writing to us by e mail so that we are able to ensure our records are up to date.
Consent – When your child starts with us in Reception and Nursery we ask you to fill in a consent form where parents and carers give 
consent for a range of things , including images on X and our school website. This consent remains valid until your child leaves us in year 6. 
If you change your mind re consent please put this in writing to us via e mail.
Medication – We do not routinely administer medication unless part of a healthcare plan. Children should not bring any prescription or 
non prescription medication to school until a conversation has been had with either the Head or Deputy.
Smoking – Smoking or vaping on school site is strictly prohibited.
Dogs and Pets – Please ensure that no pets are brought on to school site.

https://www.newport.gov.uk/en/Transport-Streets/Parking/Civil-Parking-Enforcement.aspx




Trips will be visible on Parent Pay next week and once dates have been 

confirmed. As soon as trips are available on Parent Pay we will notify you.



Bookings for these clubs can be made on Parent Pay. Please also state on the 

booking if your child is being collected or will walk home.

Clubs will change for year groups in the 2nd half term

Please note, these clubs are for the first half term only.

Clubs will run from the week commencing 15/04/24 up until May half term.



Bookings for these clubs can be made on Parent Pay. 

Clubs will change classes in the 2nd half term. These booking will be available 

closer to the date.

Please note, these clubs are for the first half term only.

Clubs will run from the week commencing 15/04/24 up until May half term.
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INSET Days – School is closed for children:

Friday 1st September
Friday 27th October
Monday 6th November 
Friday 22nd December
Friday 9th February.
Friday 22nd March 
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Well done to Mrs Beard’s 
class before the Easter 
holidays.



01633 896101

www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk

Pentrepoeth.primary@newportschools.wales

Class/ Area X

Main School @PentrepoethPrim

Nursery – Miss Williams @PPSMrsWilliams
Reception – Mr Nocivelli @PPSMrNocivelli
Reception – Miss Ellis @PPSMissEllis
Year 1 Mrs Batrouni 
and Mrs Cleaves @PPSMrsBatrouni
Year 1- Mrs Drummond @PPSMrsDrummond
Year 2- Mrs Beard @PPSMrsBeard2jb
Year 2 – Mrs Rose @PPSMrsRose
Year 3 – Mr Merriman @PPSMrmerriman
Year 3 – Miss Blair @PPSMissBlair 
Year 4 – Mrs Gooding @PPSMrsGooding 
Year 4 – Mr Hall @PPSMrHall
Year 5 – Mrs Baxter @PPSMrsBaxter 
Year 5 – Mr Willmore @PPSMrWillmore 
Year 6 – Mrs Jones @PPSMrsJones1
Year 6 – Mrs Symes @PPSMrsSymes

Keep up to date with news and our learning on X!

http://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/
http://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/
mailto:Pentrepoeth.primary@newportschools.wales
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/news
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/nursery-mrs-williams
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/reception-mr-nocivelli
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/reception-miss-ellis
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/reception-miss-ellis
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year1-mrs-drummond
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mrs-beard
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year2-mrs-rose
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-mr-merriman
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year3-miss-blair
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year-4-mrs-gooding
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year-4-mr-hall
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year5-mrs-baxter
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year5-mr-willmore
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year6-mrs-jones
https://www.pentrepoethprimary.co.uk/year6-mrs-symes

